
                                                       South End NRZ Zoom Minutes 
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Present:   10 Participants 

The meeting began at 6:30 pm  

Elise Coleman stated she has received complaints from constituents about dogs not being 
controlled since a child was bitten by one of the dogs.   
 
Sue Halpern mentioned having separate elevators for dogs just in case some people are 
allergic. 
 
Lynn Brooks answered if it is a service dog it is okay for it to be on the elevator with 
tenants if it is certified by a doctor. 
 
Sue Halpern brought up the issue with Harbor Pets, the dogs are barking all times of the 
day. 
 
Lynn Brooks responded that the front of the area for the dogs have a cover, so they don’t 
bark along the street.  Since there is no covering on the back fence near the cemetery the 
dogs bark since there is visibility.  
 
Monika Twal mentioned considering an ordinance for dogs since there will be so many in 
the community once the other buildings are developed. 
 
Sue Halpern inquired about the closure of Garden Street that will be an item on the Board 
of Representative agenda. 
 
Terry Adams answered the suggested closure of Garden Street is to prevent excessive 
dumping.  At this time there is No development planned. 
 
Sue Halpern asked where is BLT office located and inquired about the community clean-
up? 
 
Hattie the Representative for BLT answered that the BLT office has been relocated to 100 
Washington Blvd and that she would follow-up on the community clean-up. 
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In response to the inquiry brought up at the Jan 9th, 2024, NRZ meeting about the lighting 
on Pulaski Street, Frank Petise will be putting up temporary lighting to illuminate the area. 
Terry suggested bringing up further inquiries about the lighting at the February 15,2024 
transportation zoom meeting. 
 
There was an inquiry about The Atlantic Street project where there will be taking of 
properties for bike lanes.  Terry stated the plans were supposedly changed limiting the 
impact on property owners.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:59 pm 

 


